#### JULY **2011** EEASCNA AREA MINUTES

Opened meeting with a moment of silence followed by the Serenity Prayer Reading of Twelve Traditions – Arnezia Reading of Twelve Concepts – Fred. C. Reading of Article II: Purpose of EEASCNA – Jeremy L. Administration Roll Call

Role	Name	Present	Not Present/Excused
Facilitator	Demetrios T.		Х
Co-Facilitator	David C.	Х	
Secretary	Beth D.	Х	
Alt-Secretary	Vacant		
Treasurer	Tiffany L.	Х	
Alt-Treasurer	Vacant		
H&I Chair	Debbie V.	Х	
H&I Vice	دا Vice		
PR Chair	Roy V.	Х	
PR Vice	R Vice		
Activities	Elaine J.	Х	
Activities Vice	Vacant		
Ad-Hoc	Robert L.	Х	
(GRCNA)			
RCM	Fred C.	Х	
RCMA	Jeremy L.	Х	

# Group Roll Call - 18 Groups Present (out of 24), 14 in good standing and able to vote SUBCOMMITTEE REPORTS

H&I – See Handwritten Report that Follows

PR / Phone – See Handwritten Report that Follows

#### Activities – See Report that Follows

Ad-Hoc Committee for GRCNA - Robert L. (Liaison) – EEA has offered to host Hospitality Room at hotel. Said we need volunteers for various roles at GRCNA. A piece of paper was passed around for people to put their names down for Robert to follow-up. It was also discussed about home groups offering food, coffee, etc. Robert is to follow-up with Elaine who is Hospitality Chair for GRCNA CPP about how we are to coordinate with Groups for assistance.

Admin Committee - Facilitator Absent, Unexcused

**Treasurer** – PLEASE SEE ATTACHED SPREADSHEET FOR TREASURER'S REPORT. Additional Comments: Jackie again asked about mailing in donations. Tiffany apologized about not checking the PO BOXES. Tiffany also mentioned a need to get David C. on the checking acct. to have a secondary signature. Can still have Jim sign, as he is still on account.

**RCM – See Attached June Region Report** 

# *Roy, Seamus, and Jeremy did not receive minutes. June minutes approved. Secretary passed around contact list for everyone to update.*

<u>GSR GROUPS REPORTS:</u> SEE SEPARATE EMAIL ATTACHMENT TITLED: GroupReports\_July.pdf <u>OLD BUSINESS:</u> None <u>NOMINATIONS:</u> None

#### **OPEN FORUM**

#### **NEW BUSINESS**

Topic 1108, TO BE TAKEN BACK TO GROUPS TO VOTE. Topic follows minutes. Topic 1109 – See Attached. Voted on at Area and passed. Topic 1110 – See Attached. Voted on at Area and passed.

NEXT AREA SUNDAY, August 7 @ Summit Ridge at 3:00 PM H&I at 1:00 PM, PR at 1:45 PM, ADMIN at 2:00 PM, GSR Issues at 2:30 PM

#### **EEANA July 2011 Announcements**

#### TRUSTED SERVANTS NEEDED:

- EEASC needs an Alternate Secretary
- GRAN Men's Side needs volunteers. Please call Vic at (770) 608-0404 or Scott K. at (770) 527-9931
- GRAN Women's side needs volunteers, please call Debbie V. at (770) 905-1222 to tell your story
- Rockdale House for Women wants an NA Meeting brought in. Need Women!! Please call Debbie V. at (770) 905-1222 or A.J. at (678) 607-7002 if you're interested.
- PR needs a new list of volunteers that are willing to give rides to people who might call the phone line. Please fill out a sheet at each group and give to Roy V!!!!

#### BIRTHDAYS, ETC. PLEASE SEE GROUP REPORTS

#### AREA ACTIVITIES

- Softball... team forming. Need players!!!! Contact Elaine J.
- Covington Miracles is sponsoring an event on August 27. Called NA Splash Down. See attached flyer.
- Fahrfromusin is having their Annual Picnic at Briscoe Park on August 20. Free food. Next to pool at Briscoe Park.

# EAST END IS HOSTING GRCNA 31!! NEED SUPPORT!! GET INVOLVED!

Elaine J. mentioned EEA needs to step up support for GRCNA, as we are hosting GRCNA 31. Numerous positions open, many requiring little to no clean time. It is recommended Home Groups conduct fundraiser for GRCNA, can raffle off registrations. If you notify Robert L. or Elaine J., they will participate and provide raffle items. Robert L (404) 312-7824 or Elaine J. (678) 913-9229 or Beth D. (404) 931-5328.

NEED HOMEGROUPS to sponsor GRCNA Fundraisers!! Contact Robert L, Elaine J., or Beth D.

Need volunteers for various positions and shifts DURING GRCNA in March 2012. Please contact Robert L. (404) 312-7824 or email: ruluecke@hotmail.com

# 44I

Grans Men's is clourg ok. Would like more volunteers to go in.

CRANS Womens is doing OK. <u>Always</u> ned women voluntiers.

Httl, along with PR, will be sending NA literature to the Womens PDC in Clayton, SA.

Dept of Corrections' orientation will take place on Sept. 10th at Region from 9:00-1:00PM. Need a list of geople who are interested in going. Theed a list by Sept 15th of people who are interested in going in. Contact Debbie at 770-905-1222

PIT Htl are discussed working closer together to get into more facilities.

# Activities Sub-Committee report July 3,2011

The activities sub- committee meet on June 8, 2011 we finalized the speaker / dance agenda for June 11<sup>th</sup> and also elected Jackie M. as our new treasure for activities and Debora was elected as activities secretary.

Date was set for laser show July 23, 2011 I have flyers

Activities sub- committee also meet on June 24<sup>th</sup> and we are did a treasure report which is attached We thank the area for there donation of \$300.00 and will be giving it back to the area today

Activities finical report

\$100.00 for DJ \$120.00 for facility \$62.62 for food \$37.00 for flyers Total ---- \$ 319.62

Received form Area \$300.00

Total from Dance

\$134.00 ---- food and bake sale \$ 75.00 ----- Grcna raffle \$ 191.14 --- cash at door Total ----- \$ 404.92 Area donation \$300.00 Balance \$79.92

Meeting held on June 24th

The following attended the Meeting Elaine J, Jackie M., Edgar O, Jennifer L, Sterling H., Dinky W, Lori W, Judy A, Rick G, Tony M, and Reggie

Next Activities meeting will 7-17-2011-3pm

Up coming events

Laser Show July 23rd Stone Mountain Park

Soft ball ----- TBA

August ----- Rafting --TBA

October ----- Campout TBA

Elaine J.

#### Activities Committee Treasure Report

#### 06-13-2011

The 70"s dance was a great time for all who attended, winner of the Registration Raffle for GRCNA was Rick G. Thanks to all who helped with service work .... Looking forward to seeing more of our own area meeting members supporting our East End Area activities.....

There was a lot of hard work that went into the dance thank you again ... Smiles. In the future we will make use of our area web site, more word of mouth, and sending out flyers to different area group members.

Beginning Balance in Lock Box 06-10-11 Received \*\*\* (\$184.12)

Dinners / Desert	\$134.78
------------------	----------

Registration Raffle \$75.00

Cash Admission \$191.14

*Total* \$404.92

(-\$300.00 returned to EEA)

-\$25.00 (GRCNA Registration Raffle Winner)

Balance \*\*\*\*\$79.92

Yours in Service, Jackie M East End Activities Treasure

PR Report We had a busy month. I attended the region PR meeting and in Forsythe In September @ Region there will be a GA DOC oreintation meeting tor all members who might be interested in doing HEI or PR Bervice work with the GA Prisen System, We need a count of all members who want to attend before the End of Aus. please anouge at your meetings and gette return into for who wants to attend to Myself or Debbie V. We meet to record the voice prompts for the phone line and everything went well. The vecordings as have been cleaned up and are ready to be ploaded to the server. We are soing to start volating the cell phone wround to differnt members of the PR commity each month inorder, to be in the rotation you must attend the PR meetings. We are looking into possibly having a Phone line training work shop at one of the upcoming events possibly the Stone Mountain event on the 23-0.

I updated the meeting list on the resion website. the guncking on getting the Area website is now pulling from that site, where we only need to update one place, Jim is working on updating the print out version to pull from this same location. Duc to unforseen problems and acts of nature, the newas unable to update them this month. The phone line calls were about the same as last month ground 50 calls with half Coming to the cell phone. I changed the cellphone plan to the reducing vate plan. With this the bill will be red-ced \$5 every 6 months until it reaches \$35

We discussed doing a letter can paign to establish comunications with County officials, Possibly Courts, Sherriff offices, PO offices ecto We passed out some flyers to most of the churches the tost in the Lawrenceville, snellville, lithania areas . the ave are asking any homegroup who thinks they might know of places to hang flyes to please take some and pass them out. Dinky will pass some out if you want to hand any out. Double checked prior locations and some fabs I am asking to be reinbursed for were taken milage and wanted to clarity the rate to be used. In Loving Service Roy V.

# June 2011 GRSCNA MINUTES

**GRSCNA** Mailing Address

GRSCNA P.O. Box 420615 Atlanta, Ga., 30342-0615

# <u>Next RSC will be September 10-11, 2011</u> at the Central Georgia Convention Complex,

400 Holiday Circle – Forsyth, GA. 31029 Please call and make your reservations **1 month** in advance. Ramada Inn 1-478-994-5691 or Holiday Inn Express 1-478-994-9697

RCM and Topic Forms are included on the last page of your minutes. Please email all reports and flyers to secretary@grscna.com

# AGENDA FOR NEXT RSC

Saturday, Septembe	<u>r 10th</u>	Meeting Room
9:00 AM	CPP	-TBA
9:00 AM-1:00 PM	PR and H&I Workshops	-TBA
10 AM- 12PM	Admin Meeting	-DiVinci
1:00 PM	GRC Inc	-DiVinci
1:00 PM	RCM & GSR Issue's/Topics/Worksho	p -Monet
2:00 PM-3:00 PM	Public Relations subcommittee	-Degas
2:00 PM-3:00 PM	Hospitals & Institutions	-Renoir
3:30 PM	RSC Meeting	-Monet
5:00 PM	Recess/ closing announcements	

## Sunday, September 11th

9:00 AM –	RSC Meeting	-Monet
-----------	-------------	--------

**GEORGIA REGION SERVICE COMMITTEE Saturday, March 12, 2010** CGCC, Forsyth, GA Mail: GRSCNA PO Box 420615 Atlanta, GA 30342-0615

#### Saturday, June 11 2011

Region convened at 3:30 PM by Jim S. with a moment of silence followed by the Serenity Prayer.

The 12 Traditions were read by

The 12 Concepts were read by

The Region's purpose was read by Step K.

ADMINISTRATIVE ROLL C	CALL	P: Present	A: Absent L: Late		
Facilitator	Jim S	Р	Co-Facilitator	Step K.	Р
Treasurer	Adam L	Р	Treasurer Alt.	AJ C.	Р
Secretary	Rachel W.	А	Secretary Alt.	VACANT	
RD	Tony O.	А	RDA	Romer J.	А
Archivist / Web	VACANT		GRC , Inc CFO	Bill D	Р
GRC, Inc.	Jimmy G.	Р	GRC, Inc. Vice Chair	Maria G.	Р
CPP-Chair	Cynthia	Р	CPP Treasurer	Bill D	Р
PR Chair	John G	Р	H&I Chair	Sherry H	Р
AREA ROLL CALL					
CFRA RCM	Bobby B.	р	CFRA RCMA	Henry H	a
CSRA RCM	Melvin W	р	CSRA RCMA	Vacant	
Coastal RCM	Jeff R	a	Coastal RCMA	Vacant	a
East End RCM	Fred C.	р	East End RCMA	Vacant	а
Extreme North RCM	John T	a	Extreme North RCMA	Jason W	р
Marietta RCM	Laurie T.	р	Marietta RCMA	Vacant	
Midtown RCM	David W	р	Midtown RCMA	Vacant	
North Atlanta RCM	George C	р	North Atlanta RCMA	Rick G	
Northeast GA RCM	VACANT		Northeast GA RCMA	Tate	р
Piedmont RCM	John L.	р	Piedmont RCMA	Michael S.	р
South Atlanta RCM	Theotus C	a	South Atlanta RCMA	Kat HS	р
South Central RCM	Brandon V	Р	South Central RCMA	Vacant	
Savannah Low Country RCM	Ben S.	р	Savannah Low Country RCMA	Tim S.	р
South GA RCM	Fred H	a	South GA RCMA	Johnnie	a
West End RCM	VACANT		West End RCMA	Willie W.	р

- RCM Reports Attached
- CPP Chair Attached
- CPP Treasurer Attached
- GRC, Inc. Attached
- GRC, Inc. Attached
- H&I report Attached
- PR report Attached
- Archive Scanning Task Panel Attached

Meeting Adjourned at 5:30 PM

# Regional H & I Meeting Report For June 11, 2011

Regional Service Committee will meet at: Central Georgia Conv. Complex 400 Holiday Circle Forsyth, GA 31029

**Meeting Dates** 

June 11, 2011 – H & I meets at 9am. September 10, 2011 – Anniversary Event

Proposed Schedule for September RSC H & I GDC Training 9am – 1pm

H & I Subcommittee – 2pm – 3:00pm

GDC Training will require meeting space – 100 ppl theatre style

Submitted by: Sherry H – Regional H & I Chair

Upcoming Events: (Regional H & I Admin hopes to attend for the next quarter)

North Atlanta Area – H & I Subcommittee meeting on June 26<sup>th</sup> with new H & I Chair – Chair, Sherry Coastal Area – Brunswick - 8/20 - H & I Learning Day – Vice Chair, Marvin South Georgia Area – 8/20 Area Anniversary Event Region H & I Subcommittee Meeting – 9/10 Marietta Area – Marietta / North Atlanta - 9/24 weekend – Learning Day at Campout – Chair, Sherry Chattahoochee Flint River – 10/8 – hosting our Fall Regional H & I Learning Day! Extreme Northern Area will host our Spring Regional H & I Learning Day on April 21, 2012!

Attended Events / Areas since last Region:

• South Atlanta Area, East Point, Georgia – Learning Day on April 9<sup>th</sup>, Chair attended, great workshops! 56.9 miles each way = 112 miles round trip

• Piedmont Area, Macon, Georgia – Unity Day, Great H & I workshop! Chair attended, 99.7 miles each way = 199 miles

#### H & I Admin Committee:

Chair: Sherry Hopkins 678,480,0648	Vice Chair: Marvin Richardson 912 424 9539	Secretary: Rachel Martin 478 258 9418
joyoftoday10@yahoo.com	<u>naday1@yahoo.com</u>	<u>rmm9151977@yahoo.com</u>

How many Treatment facility meetings: working on actual count How many Correction facility meetings: working on actual count How many Detox facility meetings: working on actual count

Total # of H & I meetings recorded at June 2011 Region H & I Subcommittee: 263 per month!

Total # of H & I meetings recorded at March 2011 Region H & I Subcommittee: 244 per month! Total # of H & I meetings recorded at December 2010 Region H & I Subcommittee: 222 per month Total # of H & I meetings recorded at September 2010 Region H & I Subcommittee: 236 per month

This Regions Meetings per Month, per Area H & I & Area H & I Chair contact :

Central Savannah River Area – 16 - Evette Chattahoochee Flint River Area – 10 – Bobby (Area Chair) Coastal Area – 39 - Denitra Extreme Northern Area – 12 - Jason East End Area – 16 - Debbie Marietta Area – 46 - Susan Midtown Area - absent North Atlanta Area – 8 – Charlie North East Georgia Area – 14 - Justin Piedmont Area – 33 – Ronnie new Chair, Shelly gave report Savannah Low Country Area – 12 – Barry South Atlanta Area – 28 - Paula South Georgia Area – 9 - Laura West End Area – 20 - absent

How many areas in Region: 14 How many areas participating in this Region H & I meeting: 10

Problems addressed in subcommittee:

- Panel Coordinators not attending area H & I subcommittee
- Appropriate Budgets for Area's that have more than 40 meetings per month
- 60 Applications were submitted for an RYDC, now facility is not calling back.
- Subcommittee's are running out of time to do business and need to get extra time for subcommittee to meet
- Need more women to do H & I Service
- Need help, need participation
- Area support to get H & I chair to region H & I
- Meetings that were started need to get continued support

Successes for subcommittee:

- Recorded amount of meetings increased! Grew from 244 to 263 recorded meetings
- Already have our Fall 2011 & Spring 2012 Regional H & I Learning days booked! Please save the dates on your calendars! October 8, 2011 & April 21, 2012
- Focus on Reaching Out Project is growing
- Gave info to Peidmont Area for lead to start a meeting a Macon State Prison
- Agreed to set date to hold a GDC training next Region

Current additional projects for subcommittee:

- Hoping to have Region PR, Writing Steps in Recovery and Reaching Out projects at all future learning days.
- Still working on a facility list to determine how many of each facility type we are serving: Detox, Co Jail, State & Federal facilities, Treatment Centers, Diversion Centers, Pre-Release Centers, Youth Centers.

**Budget Expenditures:** 

Region room – ½ night	<b>\$ 0</b> – stayed with friend
Chair mileage to Region	\$ 101 °
<b>Copies for minutes / mailing of minutes</b>	<b>\$ 0 receipts unavailable</b>
Mileage to visit Area's : 5 per year:	<b>\$ 158</b>
Total	\$ 259.00

#### **Other important Information:**

Thank you to South Atlanta Area Chair: Paula – deeply appreciate all your hard work to get a GDC training!

In loving service,

Sherry H.

# GA Region Public Relations Report

June 25<sup>th</sup> GSR workshop hosted by Mid Town Area at 1976 Donald Lee Hyw. Atlanta GA. Subcommittees as topics, H&I and PR. Ray L. will present for Regional PR committee.

Sept 10<sup>th</sup> Regional Birthday PR will have an interactive role play mock presentation.

October 8th 12-5pm Chattahoochee Flint River Area will host Regional workshop with H&I and PR speakers.

Regional Service Committee will meet at: Central Georgia Conv. Complex 400 Holiday Circle Forsyth, GA 31029

#### PR Events-

March 14<sup>th</sup> Jim S. and I began work on the blanket phone line. March 21<sup>st</sup> the local number for the toll free number was created and is 678-251-1854. March 22<sup>nd</sup> toll free number establish and given number 888-947-7262 or 888-9GRSCNA.

March 29<sup>th</sup> we received and invitation to the GA Department of Corrections Workshop and Leadership Conference on April 5<sup>th</sup> at Tift College in Forsyth GA. Keith L. attended the conference and provided what GA Region of NA can and cannot offer GA prison systems. He also made great contacts and has been working closely with Gov. Deal and other GA prison Officials developing an ongoing co-operative relationship with them.

Subcommittee Discussion- Savannah Low Country Area advised the committee of a situation that they had and were searching for solutions. The problem was addressed and solutions suggested in accordance to what the committee decided as a best way to precede with this delicate situation. Follow up will to come next Region. Budget Expenditures- Phone line \$189.54

Mileage Reimbursement- Chair to and from Region 132.8 miles @ .51 \$67.73 Totals- \$257.27 Budget submission (no change).

Goals/Achievements- Statewide Toll free number establish. We are looking into getting the toll free number into phonebooks. Goals are being talked about future work on Georgia Public Radio PSA's and GA Public TV PSA's. Now the possibility of bus benches PSA's as well as billboards are possible. Close relationships are being developed with Georgia Judicial System for entry into carrying H&I meetings into more state prisons. Volunteer training has been scheduled and a list of volunteers has begun to be recorded.

#### Admin. Contact info-

Chair: John Grant	Vice-Chair :	Secretary:
107 Mountain Drive	Keith Laseter	Mary Ellen Warren
Byron GA 31008	404-414-0267	478-952-4140
478-228-1609	kiethlaseter@yahoo.com	mewarren1@hotmail.com
jmmnscgrant@yahoo.com		

#### BOD Chair Report

June 11, 2011

Dear Family, Good to see you all here today.

Today the BOD changed our Director seats. I am currently the chair and Maria G is currently the vice chair. Paul B & Debbie B are currently trustees of the BOD. I want to thank both of them for 10 years of service to GRC, Inc. Debbie B. will stay around this year and help the BOD with the CFO position.

We are submitting a topic today about being reimbursed for mileage as a service body of the GA Region.

Reminder: GRCNA 31 is March 15-18, 2012 in East End Area! Please register!

In Loving Service, Jimmy G.

#### GRCNA 30 Cash Flow

	Year -to-date 2/28/2011	
Income:	2/20/2011	
Registrations	\$ 15,587.00	6067
Merchandise	\$ 10,477.55	3275
Hospitality	\$ 3,769.40	
Donations	\$ 3,555.78	
Activities	\$ 4,044.50	
Total Income	\$ 46,776.23	
Expenses:		
Merchandise	\$ 7,529.92 .	
Hospitality	\$ 1,330.28	
Admin	\$ 14,770.97	
Program	\$ 4,977.21	
Activities	\$ 4,563.88	
Registration	\$ 6,779.72	
Arts & Graphics	\$ 983.64	
Serenity Keepers	\$ 36.00	
Total Expenses	\$ 40,971.62	
Net Cash Flow	\$ 5,804.61	

Meeting was reconvened at 9:00AM Jim S opened with the Serenity Prayer. The 12 Traditions were read by Romer The 12 Concepts were read by Ray The Region's purpose was read by Step

Facilitator	Jim S	р	Co-Facilitator	Step K.	Р
Treasurer	Adam L	Р	Treasurer Alt.	AJ C.	Р
Secretary	Rachel W.	А	Secretary Alt.	VACANT	
RD	Tony O.	А	RDA	Romer J.	р
Archivist / Web	VACANT		GRC , Inc CFO	Bill D	a
GRC, Inc.	Jimmy G.	р	GRC, Inc. Vice Chair	Maria G.	Р
CPP-Chair	Cynthia	Р	CPP Treasurer	Bill D	Р
PR Chair	John G	Р	H&I Chair	Sherry H	Р
AREA ROLL CALL					
CFRA RCM	Bobby B.	р	CFRA RCMA	Henry H	а
CSRA RCM	Melvin W	р	CSRA RCMA	Vacant	
Coastal RCM	Jeff R	р	Coastal RCMA	Vacant	a
East End RCM	Fred C.	р	East End RCMA	Vacant	a
Extreme North RCM	John T	a	Extreme North RCMA	Jason W	р
Marietta RCM	Laurie T.	р	Marietta RCMA	Vacant	
Midtown RCM	David W	р	Midtown RCMA	Vacant	
North Atlanta RCM	George C	р	North Atlanta RCMA	Rick G	
Northeast GA RCM	VACANT		Northeast GA RCMA	Tate	р
Piedmont RCM	John L.	р	Piedmont RCMA	Michael S.	р
South Atlanta RCM	Theotus C	a	South Atlanta RCMA	Kat HS	р
South Central RCM	Brandon V	Р	South Central RCMA	Vacant	
Savannah Low Country RCM	Ben S.	р	Savannah Low Country RCMA	Tim S.	р
South GA RCM	Fred H	a	South GA RCMA	Johnnie	a
West End RCM	VACANT		West End RCMA	Willie W.	р

OPEN FORUM -

- •
- Facilitator no report
- Co-Facilitator verbal report
- Secretary no report
- Treasurer's report-
- RD report -
- RDA report- Romer J.- below
- Web report. –
- Task Group Archival Document Scanning
- Meeting Adjourned

#### **RDA** Report

#### Hello Georgia Region

I would like to report that I attended the Florida learning symposium in Tampa Florida from Marth 25<sup>th</sup> to March 27<sup>th</sup> with the RD and other members from the Georgia Region to include a RCM, a Area Chair and a member of GRC. INC. It proved to be an excellent experience for learning and I would like see our region have learning days such as those. I sat in on fellowship development, how ot be an effective facilitator, a town hall meeting with NAWS, the Southeastern Zonal Forum where discussion and a warning to the Georgia Region about the purchase of cheap insurance that does not provide the coverage we think it does or should and to look our policy over really good before we renew it. I also sat in on the Florida regional subcommittee meeting on Sunday before we left. By August 1<sup>st</sup> we should have any proposals we want included in the CAR to be submitted by that dealine. The conference will only be accepting proposals this cycle and no motions based on my understanding. Also there are posted sessions and power points on IDT's A Viion for N.A. Serverce, self support and in times of illness for this conference cycle. Due to the length of and the necessity of clarity, I am including a copy of the informatio provided to me from the World as a foncerence participant so our regio nwill be informed and capable of making quality informed decisions on what ever topics are submitted or that this region would like to submit. I will be distributing copies of the first service system proposals from August 2010 and the new second update proposal to the RCM's present at this RSC.

In Loving Service

Romer J, RDA

To: Georgia Regional Service Committee,

I was asked at the last RSC to look into the possibility of converting all of our paper archives into a digital format. Before I called on any companies that perform this task I spoke with several other regions in the Southeast to find out what they were doing or had done. The only one that seems to have moved ahead on this was the Florida RSO. What they have done is to purchase archival type protective sleeves for each page of minutes. This is quite expensive in its on right.

I called six different companies that specialize in this type of archival storage. I met three of them at the storage building to look at what we had. Looking over the archives we have numerous years that will be able to be batch feed into a digital scanner and formatted to our choice of formatting. I was informed by the Chair of the GRSC to have them put into a PDF format. This is slightly more expensive because of file size.

A large portion of our archives will have to be hand scanned one sheet at a time due to their age and condition. All three companies gave me an estimate not to exceed: this was done because until they open every single box and do a full count on batch fed and hand fed sheets they cannot give an exact amount.

The prices where all fairly consistent lowest being \$3900.00 and the highest being \$4300.00. These are as high as the prices will be. They can be up to \$500.00 lower across the board. Again it all depends on how much is batch fed and how much is hand done.

This price would include the cost of all archives being placed in a chronological order and the separation and dating of Area minutes as well. If we choose two of these companies will keep the hard copies for us in a storage facility that is better suited for this type of material. All three companies suggested that once everything was copied that we needed to do something with them because some of the older files we found are beginning to deteriorate. All three companies will also shred them at an additional .15 cents per pound.

One person did ask how much it would be if we did it ourselves. Well here's that price if anyone is interested. I also placed an estimated time it would take one person to do it. Commercial scanner able to handle 9000 plus pieces of paper. 25 ppm scanner around \$400.00 / 50 ppm around \$3,500.00 / 100 ppm runs around \$7,000.00. The ones these companies use do 250 plus pages per minute and run around \$75,000.00

9000/ by 25ppm is 360 minutes 6hours not bad when you think about it; what these adds fail to tell you is how many pages it can scan per minute to a pdf format. The time drops on the lower end scanners to roughly 1.25 pages per minute. This is still considering that all can be batch fed. They can't be so close to half will most likely have to be done one page at a time. So 4500/ by1.25ppm minutes =3600 minutes or 60 hours. Find a few volunteers and spend 400 bucks and it's done in roughly 7.5 - 8 hour days. Of course I did not figure in the computer time of separation and placing everything in chronological order

Let me know what you want done.

Jeff Rankin

#### **OLD BUSINESS:**

Topic # 2010- 36Source:Romer J RDAREACHED CONSENSUSAssent-Assent w/Res -Stand Aside -Block -

**Topic:** The GA Region increase the mileage for trusted servants from \$0.35 to match the federal guidelines at the time of travel. ---(Note current federal guidelines are \$0.51 per mile)

Intent: To offset the increase in fuel

Policy Affected: Article 13: Financial Guidelines letter A- Policy & Budget

**Financial Impact:** Budget will increase by approximately \$3,000.00 (treasurer estimates that the actual financial impact will be closer to \$1,200.00

Topic # 2010- 37Source: Fred H (South GA- RCM)REACHED CONSENSUSAssent-9Assent w/Res - 3Stand Aside - 3Block -

**Topic:** That the GA Regional Service Committee add under article four under Membership Qualifications add letter E, to read that the guide to local service will be utilized to explain the division of areas and inquire of any area dividing or forming if the prospective area followed the Guide To Local Service during their formation. GA Region currently uses A Guide To Local Service to establish each Regional position's responsibilities at the RSC.

**Intent:** That the region does not adversely harm any existing area by simply accepting any area seeking membership without inquiry that could foster disunity and impair an existing area's ability to fulfill its primary purpose.

Policy Affected: Article IV under Membership Qualifications add letter E

Financial Impact: NONE

Topic # 2010- 38Source:George RCM North AtlREACHED CONSENSUSAssent-12Assent w/Res - 2Stand Aside - 1Block -

**Topic:** To add to Article 13: Financial Guidelines #5 add letter F: Direct the Region to renew the Regional Insurance at a cost of no more than \$6,000.00 per year each July.

Intent: To keep insurance coverage current

Policy Affected: Article 13 #5 letter F

**Financial Impact:** approximately \$4,968.00 (last year's premium)

2011-2012 Policy - Accepted Assent- Assent w/Res - Stand Aside – Block – 2011-2012 Budget - Accepted Assent- 9 Assent w/Res - 6 Stand Aside – 0 Block –

#### **NOMINATIONS and ELECTIONS**

Nominations: Regional Secretary Alt- Vacant Web facilitator- Vacant Insurance Liaison- Vacant RD- Romer J. (Nominated by South GA) RDA- Kasey S (Nominated by NEGA); Ray L (Nominated by South Atl) Bill D.- GRC Inc. pool

Elections: RD – Romer J. 13 Yea 0 No 2 Abstentions RDA – Ray L. 8 Kasey S. 5 Abstentions 2 GRC Inc. Pool – Bill D. 14 Yea 4 No 1 Abstention

#### **NEW BUSINESS**

**Topic # 2010- 39** Withdrawn by the body

Topic # 2010- 40Source:Jimmy G. GRC Inc.REACHED CONSENSUSAssent-12Assent w/Res -3Stand Aside –Block –

Topic: GRC Inc Members to be reimbursed mileage for the admin of the BOD

Intent: To be compensated as a service body of the Georgia

**Policy Affected:** 

Financial Impact: A one time cost of just over \$200

# Topic # 2010- 31Source:Sherry H (H&I Chair)REACHED CONSENSUSAssent-15Assent w/Res -Stand Aside -Block -

**Topic:** To define in Region Policy the agenda for the RSC Anniversary schedule held each September. This is an annual event and we would like for this start this year, this September. Saturday Schedule for H & I and PR 9:00am to 1:00pm – Workshops / Special Events 2:00pm – 3:00pm – Sub Committee Meeting

3:30 - RSC Meeting

H & I and PR will be at 3:00pm RSC meeting, however, they will give report on Sunday due to busy Saturday schedule.

Intent: To allow H & I and PR to have consistent schedules for each September Anniversary RSC

Policy Affected: Article 16, Month: September GRC Regional Birthday

Financial Impact: NONE

# Area Report

A: neline Number: Mailing Address:	DATE: Date of Next ASC Meeting: Location of Next ASC Meeting:
RCM:	RCM-A:
RCM:   Address:	Address:
Phone:	Phone:
ASC Chair:	ASC Vice Chair:
Address:	Address:
Phone:	
	Phone:
ASC Secretary:	ASC Treasurer:
Address:	Address:
Phone:	
Area Subcommittees:	DI
H&I Chair:	PI:
Address:	Address:
Phone:	
Activities:	Literature:
Address:	Address:
Phone:	Phone:
Policy:	Phoneline:
Address:	Address:
Phone:	Phone:
Tell us what your subcommittees are do needs, etc.)	oing. (i.e. H&I meetings, Area Activities, special
ASC Donation to Region:	Number of groups in the Area:
Number of meetings in the Area:	Number of groups at the last ASC meeting:
List any other special needs, requests, pro	blems and accomplishments that your Area has:

# **G**EORGIA **R**EGION

# MEETING PLACE INSURANCE REGISTRATION FORM

**Today's Date:** 

Please complete all information

#### Include the street address of your meeting place by number!

#### **Group Name:**

	6/26/11	
This group holds per week	meeting(s)	

#### Area Service Committee Name :

#### Regional Service Committee Name: Georgia Region

#### Group's Meeting Information – Include Set-up and Clean-up Time

Meeting Days	Sun	Mon	Tues	Wed	Thur	Fri	Sat
Meeting Time							
Meeting Time							
Meeting Time							
Meeting Time							
Meeting Time							
Meeting Time							

#### Meeting Location -EXACT ADDRESS REQUIRED!!

#### **Building Name :**

Address:	City:	
	State:	
Postal Zip:	Country	

#### Contact Info for the Meeting place

This is typically an email address of a stable group member who can forward any communication from NA World Services or the GRSCNA to the NA group. This may or may not be a current group trusted servant, and is not the group's meeting location address.

Group Contact:	
Address :	
City :	State:
Postal:	Phone :
Email Address :	

**Topic Form** All topics must be submitted in writing to the facilitator

Topic #\_\_\_\_\_ (leave blank)

Check One		Check one	
Торіс		Old Business	
Nomination		New Business	

Source:	Position:	Area:	

Topic:		

Intent:	

Policy Affected	

Financial Impact	

# WEANA 25 EARLY BIRD REGISTRATION!!!!

The W	Pi	a, Georgia <i>resents</i> ANA 25	2500 x		
"WHY SHOULD I REGISTER?" The money that is collected from registration is used to pay for all anniversary-related expenses. We believe once participants understand that fees from registration make the event possible, and are used for the planning of present and future anniversaries; the reason then for registration should be clear. It is the support of each participant's registration or donation that makes our anniversary successful.	Conf. 450 Capitol Ga.	y Inn & Center Ave. S.E Atl 30312 972-2404	SPEAKER INFORMATION Contact: Lateef S. 404-454-6144 simmonstyping@yahoo.com Submit Tapes to: WEANA 24 P.O. Box 11133 Atlanta, GA 30310 or I		
	Registration Chair Shun H. 678-938-0225 ellington@hotmail.com CD REGISTRATION 2011 WEAN	Merchandise Chair Bonica F. 404-468-6886 franklinboncia@yahoc			
• Name		Home Group			
•					
City	State		ode		
Day Phone ()       Eve Phone ()					
<ul><li>Clean Date</li><li>Are you willing to do set</li></ul>	rvice work? Yes ( ) No	E-mail Address			
• Method of Confirmation	Method of Confirmation: Email () Mail () Phone () Mail check or money order payable to:				
Registration @ \$10 before March 2011????       WEANA 25         P.O. Box 11133			Box 11133		
Newcomer d	onation Total:	Atlan	ta, GA 30310		

E.E.A.S.C. Group Report
DATE: 7-10-11
Group Name: By N. A. Means Nelessay
Date of Next Group Conscious: $8-6-11$
Meeting Location Day/Time/TypeOD/CD/Step/Speaker/etc 2024 West On bary Rel
Sheurle
GSR: BAL
GSR-Alternate: Kalih
Group Secretary: Comp
Group Treasurer: JPUM
Average Attendance: 35 Newcomers: 5
Comments for the month (birthdays, group anniversaries, etc)
Are meetings going well or are there problems that need to be discussed?
What can the area do to help your group carry the message?
Is your group making a donation? Amount: 50 0
Trusted Servant:
"Our service structure depends on the integrity and effectiveness of our communications" Twelve Concepts of NA Services, Concept 8

	DATE: 7-10-2011	
	Group Name: CLEAN + FREE	
	Date of Next Group Conscious: 8-05.201	
	Meeting Location Day/Time/TypeOD/CD/Step/Sp CON.CHRISTIAN - MON-FRI- BPM- 9PM - OPEN HWY 142 - COVING-70N GA	peaker/etc
	GSR: CHVCK C	
	GSR-Alternate: CHAD B	
	Group Secretary: Bob B	
	Group Treasurer: <b>ROY V</b>	
	Average Attendance: 23 Newcomers: 3	
	Comments for the month (birthdays, group anniversaries, etc) CHUCK $C - 7/N - 4$ YEARS	COVINGTON GROVES
	ROY V - 7/18 - 5 YEARS	CLEAN + FREE COVINGTON MURALLES
TENTATIVE	- SEPT. 17th . FUND RAISER FOR BRECNA	NA UFETME
	Are meetings going well or are there problems that need to be discussed MEETINGS ARE GOING WELL - NO PROBLEM	d? <b>^S</b>
	What can the area do to help your group carry the message? WE ARE FINANY A STABLE MEETING. THAN	KYOU FOR
	Au     The Support     PUEASE CONTINUE W       Is your group making a donation?     YES     Amount: 5	50\$
	Trusted Servant: CHAD B.	
	"Our service structure depends on the integrity and effectiveness of our com	munications"

Twelve Concepts of NA Services, Concept 8

DATE:8/10/11	
Group Name:Covington Miracles	
Date of Next Group Conscious:8/6/11 at 9pm	
Meeting LocationDay/Time/TypeOD/CD/Step/Speaker/etc4140 Clark St. Covington, GATues/Thu 8pmTopic Meeting	
GSR:Vic F	
GSR-Alternate: Meghan W.	
Group Secretary:Meghan W	
Group Treasurer:Morris L	
Average Attendance: Tues :15 Sat: 30-50 / Newcomers: 5-6 from the real world/ plus frequest visits by GRAN Rehab	
Comments for the month (birthdays, group anniversaries, etc) Meghan W's 2 <sup>nd</sup> B'day – 7/30 at 8pm Covington Miracles' Annual River Float ! July 16 – flyer was in last month's 'Minutes'	
'Splashdown' – Factory Shoals – BYOEverthing – MOVED to 8/27 – new flyer will be sent to Beth promptly by Amy K	
Are meetings going well or are there problems that need to be discussed?	
Re-stocking our literature almost complete; we will also be having a Group Inventory for Home Group Members	
What can the area do to help your group carry the message? We need men and women to step up and participate in the panel rotations provided to	
GRAN! We are seeing more and GRAN graduates at our meetings – so H & I is working	
- but we need folks to participate! Call Debbie V at 770-905-1222	
Is your group making a donation?YesAmount:\$20	
Trusted Servant: Vic F	

"Our service structure depends on the integrity and effectiveness of our communications"

DATE: July 10, 2011	
Group Name: Fahrfromusin	
Date of Next Group Conscious: July 24, 2011	
Meeting Location Day/Time/TypeOD/CD/Step/Speaker/etc Snellville United Methodist Sun, 7:-8:30pm 2428 E Main St. (OD based on) Bldg. J. Snellville 30078 (NA Litature) GSR: <u>Alan J.</u> GSR-Alternate: <u>Dinky W.</u>	0. lyr. tou
Group Secretary: BEHD,	F
Group Treasurer: $\underline{Tim} F_{\bullet}$	Chara
Average Attendance: <u>60</u> Newcomers: <u>5</u>	p
Comments for the month (birthdays, group anniversaries, etc) <u>Don P. CELEBRATES IVR tonite</u> <u>Gary S. CELEBRATES IVR, Sun July 17th</u> <u>Regularly scheduled. Eating mtg July 31st</u> <u>Last sun, month starts at 6 pm</u>	->ma
Are meetings going well or are there problems that need to be discussed? MAG going WELLI WEVE started having greaters & are implementing NEWCOMER packets as decided at our Group Inventory What can the area do to help your group carry the message? BRING a NEWCOMER)	
Is your group making a donation? $y \in S$ Amount: $\frac{\#16}{}$	
"Our service structure depends on the integrity and effectiveness of our communications" Twelve Concepts of NA Services, Concept 8	

"Our service structure depends on the integrity and effectiveness of our communications" Twelve Concepts of NA Services, Concept 8

E.E.A.S.C. Group Report
DATE: 7/10
Group Name: HARJEST
Date of Next Group Conscious:
Meeting Location Day/Time/TypeOD/CD/Step/Speaker/etc AMATENG GRACE LUMMERAN CHURCH \$3305 LAWKENCEVELLE HWY THURS 730 PM - 845
GSR: <u>C</u>
GSR-Alternate:
Group Secretary:
Group Treasurer:
Average Attendance: <u>/2</u> Newcomers: <u>6</u>
Comments for the month (birthdays, group anniversaries, etc)
Are meetings going well or are there problems that need to be discussed?
What can the area do to help your group carry the message?
Is your group making a donation? <u>Mo</u> Amount:
Trusted Servant: <u>Rob L</u>
"Our service structure depends on the integrity and effectiveness of our communications" Twelve Concepts of NA Services, Concept 8

DATE: 7-10-11
Group Name: Living Solutions
Date of Next Group Conscious: 7-29-11
Meeting Location Day/Time/TypeOD/CD/Step/Speaker/etc 280 N. Broad St , 7:30 Fri O.D
Windro United Mathoclist Church
WINDES GA
GSR: Jim Sloan
GSR-Alternate:
Group Secretary:
Group Treasurer:
Average Attendance: <u>12-15</u> Newcomers: <u>2-3</u>
Comments for the month (birthdays, group anniversaries, etc) <u>J.M. Sloan</u> <u>(Elebrahag, 26 (Ears</u> )
DA July 22, Food a \$:30
sprudisordinta at 7:30 pm
Charles Ke speaking
Are meetings going well or are there problems that need to be discussed?
What can the area do to help your group carry the message?
Is your group making a donation? <u>455</u> Amount: <u>480</u>
Trusted Servant:
"Our service structure depends on the integrity and effectiveness of our communications"

DATE: July 10, 2011 Group Name: Morroe New Miracles
Group Name: Morroe New Miracles
Date of Next Group Conscious: 7-26 -1
Meeting Location Day/Time/TypeOD/CD/Step/Speaker/etc 205 N. Broad St Varies &-9 OD Momoe, GA 30(55 Tues Fri.
GSR:
Are meetings going well or are there problems that need to be discussed? Well - attendance has picked up
What can the area do to help your group carry the message?
Is your group making a donation? <u>yes</u> Amount: <u>46.92</u> Trusted Servant: <u>46.92</u> "Our service structure depends on the integrity and effectiveness of our communications" Twelve Concepts of NA Services, Concept 8

DATE: July 10 2011
Group Name: NAL fetime
Date of Next Group Conscious: Last This Before Aleg
Meeting Location Day/Time/TypeOD/CD/Step/Speaker/etc
6154 colling St @ Corner Mill OP
Covington 64 30014
GSR: David Devo
GSR-Alternate:
Group Secretary:
Group Treasurer:
Average Attendance: 15 - 20 Newcomers: 2 3
Comments for the month (birthdays, group anniversaries, etc) Sel 17 Fund Raiser (covington Home Groups) GRCNA
DET 14 15 14 ANNUAL Fall Campost
Are meetings going well or are there problems that need to be discussed? Meeting going good Need there Group Members !!!
What can the area do to help your group carry the message? Come Share Experence Strength * Hope Come be Discleder
Is your group making a donation? Amount:
Trusted Servant: had Devo hand
"Our service structure depends on the integrity and effectiveness of our communications"

	E.E.A.S.C. Group Report
	DATE: $OUY - 10 - 2011$ Group Name: $NA VG DERS$
	Date of Next Group Conscious: JULY 25-2011
SAELL	Meeting Location Day/Time/TypeOD/CD/Step/Speaker/etc NRHE UNITED MEthodist Church 395W. roganst laugenwilke SPM 4000000000000000000000000000000000000
	GSR: Jon Whitaken
	GSR-Alternate: <u>Group</u>
	Group Secretary:
	Group Treasurer: Shelly 25 Jup on 1855
	Average Attendance: SU G Rewcomers: SU 1/2 OPCCCCS
	Comments for the month (birthdays, group anniversaries, etc.,.), +4 Marcus -24RS Oly 11-4 Mary (barly 24S Oly 26-44
R	Are meetings going well or are there problems that need to be discussed? <u>FEEP</u> Childhen <u>Alsi tons</u> in Meeting and <u>away toon other certions of building</u>
	What can the area do to help your group carry the message?
	Is your group making a donation? The Amount: 15000 Trusted Servant: 1000000000000000000000000000000000000
	"Our service structure depends on the integrity and effectiveness of our communications" Twelve Concepts of NA Services, Concept 8

4
D	DATE: <u>7 - 10-11</u>
G	Group Name: $MA Way$
D	Pate of Next Group Conscious: 7-17-11
M	1eeting Location Day/Time/TypeOD/CD/Step/Speaker/etc 951 Klowfike & Coust
G	SR: Matt B
G	SR-Alternate: Allan S
G	roup Secretary: Jeannie
G	roup Treasurer: Raymond M
	verage Attendance: <u>15-20</u> Newcomers: <u>3-5</u>
С	omments for the month (birthdays, group anniversaries, etc) $M_{acaa da} = \frac{5}{5} \frac{5}{4} \frac{13}{4} \frac{13}{$
	Sharon C July 30 15 yrs Basbaca & July 30 19 yrs
A	re meetings going well or are there problems that need to be discussed? Meetings ase going ok
W	That can the area do to help your group carry the message?
Is	your group making a donation?Amount:
Τı	rusted Servant: Allan 5.
	"Our service structure depends on the integrity and effectiveness of our communications" Twelve Concepts of NA Services, Concept 8

DATE: July 10, 2011
Group Name: Becovery Happens a 6
Date of Next Group Conscious: July 17, 2011 @ 6:30pm
Meeting Location Day/Time/TypeOD/CD/Step/Speaker/etc <u>951 Klindike Ct. Suite 104</u> <u>Mon - Friday (opm</u>
GSR: Barbara A.
GSR-Alternate: None
Group Secretary: Or Ja.
Group Treasurer:
Average Attendance: $10 - 15$ Newcomers:
Comments for the month (birthdays, group anniversaries, etc) <u>BARbara G. OD yrs</u> July 30 7:45 pm Sharon C. 15 yrs July 30th 745 pm.
Are meetings going well or are there problems that need to be discussed? Meeting are going well, yeat support
What can the area do to help your group carry the message? Some out, get an larly meeting and Share wow, Ir or rence, Atrenoth and hono
Is your group making a donation? ND Amount: Nove
Trusted Servant:
"Our complex structure depends on the integrity and effectiveness of our communications"

"Our service structure depends on the integrity and effectiveness of our communications' Twelve Concepts of NA Services, Concept 8

DATE: 7-10-11
Group Name: RESTORGTION Group
Date of Next Group Conscious: 8-7-11
Meeting Location Day/Time/TypeOD/CD/Step/Speaker/etc 1879 Smyma Rd. Thurday-7pm 3-Fhur open dissussion Extraordinary Life Comm. Church 4-Thur-Step (study)
GSR: SYD-OLIVER S.
GSR-Alternate: Non E
Group Secretary: Chohita
Group Treasurer: Monig NE
Average Attendance: 19-13 Newcomers: 1-5 (Traction)
Comments for the month (birthdays, group anniversaries, etc) IT very from MO-TOMO, anniversaries as well:
OUR OWN-Marilyn S. 18 xR3 >7-14-11
Are meetings going well or are there problems that need to be discussed? <u>Treasurer step down-Group met to Talk all so</u> <u>Group are working on Storter Church as well</u> (Structure) What can the area do to help your group carry the message? <u>Stay Listed - Keep supporting</u>
Is your group making a donation? N o Amount:
Trusted Servant: OLIVEY SI
"Our service structure depends on the integrity and effectiveness of our communications"

Twelve Concepts of NA Services, Concept 8

DATE: July 10, 2011
Group Name: Stair WAY Group
Date of Next Group Conscious: <u>August'5</u> , 2011
Meeting Location Day/Time/TypeOD/CD/Step/Speaker/etc 3950 Hog Mountain RCL Pacula 6A 30019 Hamilton Mill United Methdist Church. FridAy Night 7:30-8:30 p.m. OD/Mixed Format.
GSR: Seamus C.
GSR-Alternate: UACANT
Group Secretary: VACANT
Group Treasurer: Rich C,
Average Attendance: 20-30 Newcomers: 4405
Comments for the month (birthdays, group anniversaries, etc) JEANY A <u>celebrated</u> 2 <u>YPARs on June 24</u> , <u>I</u> <u>celebrated</u> 24 <u>yPars on this past July 8. NO</u> <u>Up and coming</u> Birthday's, for a while.
Are meetings going well or are there problems that need to be discussed? <u>Homegrap</u> is grieving, we lost a homegrap <u>Member in June who had 3yrais clean and was</u> a trusted servent, who had 3yrais clean and was a trusted servent, we lost a homegrap what can the area do to help your group carry the message? <u>Come See US</u> , it you can,
Is your group making a donation? $\frac{\gamma + 5}{2}$ Amount: $\frac{4}{7}$ $\frac{40,00}{2}$ Trusted Servant: Acamma C,

"Our service structure depends on the integrity and effectiveness of our communications" Twelve Concepts of NA Services, Concept 8

DATE: $7 \cdot 10 \cdot 11$
Group Name: <u>Step It Up</u>
Date of Next Group Conscious: 7.20.11
Meeting Location Day/Time/TypeOD/CD/Step/Speaker/etc 1077 West Avenue C.D - Wednesday 7 pm Convers, GA. 30012 Step Study mside the Title Loop Store.
GSR: Maranda J.
GSR-Alternate:
Group Secretary:
Group Treasurer: Texas Lack
Average Attendance: Newcomers:
Comments for the month (birthdays, group anniversaries, etc)
Are meetings going well or are there problems that need to be discussed?
What can the area do to help your group carry the message? Support the meetings. Come out Lipin. In nucl of homegroup memocies
Is your group making a donation?Amount:
Trusted Servant: Maranda J.
"Our service structure depends on the integrity and effectiveness of our communications"

Our service structure depends on the integrity and effectiveness of Twelve Concepts of NA Services, Concept 8

E.E.A.S.C.	
Group Report	
DATE: 7-10-01	
Group Name: Survivors	
Date of Next Group Conscious:	
Meeting Location Winder Day/Time/TypeOD/CD/Step/Speaker/etc Mon. & Thur 7:30 +0 8:30	
Winder First United Methodist Church Family Life Center 280 North Broad St.	los 219
GSR: Doug V.	
GSR-Alternate: Don John K	
Group Secretary: Non e	
Group Treasurer: Doug V.	
Average Attendance: 10 +0 15 Newcomers:	
Comments for the month (birthdays, group anniversaries, etc)	
Are meetings going well or are there problems that need to be discussed?	
None	
What can the area do to help your group carry the message? $M \circ n \prec C$	
Is your group making a donation? $4e5$ Amount: $100^{22}$	
Is your group making a donation? $\frac{4e5}{Amount: 100^{22}}$ Trusted Servant: $\frac{2009}{V}$	
"Our service structure depends on the integrity and effectiveness of our communications" Twelve Concepts of NA Services, Concept 8	

E.E.A.S.C.
Group Report
DATE: July 10, 2011
Group Name: Unlimited Hope
Date of Next Group Conscious:
Meeting Location Day/Time/TypeOD/CD/Step/Speaker/etc 250 Scenic Hoge Wed/Fnl 7:30-8:30 0D Summit Ridge Hospital
GSR: Kisten S,
GSR-Alternate: SODHE
Group Secretary: Levi
Group Treasurer:
Average Attendance: 50 Newcomers: 8
Comments for the month (birthdays, group anniversaries, etc)
Are meetings going well or are there problems that need to be discussed?
What can the area do to help your group carry the message?
Is your group making a donation? $485$ Amount: $440$
Trusted Servant: Kusten A.
"Our service structure depends on the integrity and effectiveness of our communications"

Twelve Concepts of NA Services, Concept 8

DATE: 10 July 11
Group Name: JUST FOR TODAY
Date of Next Group Conscious: <u>27 July 11</u>
Meeting Location Day/Time/TypeOD/CD/Step/Speaker/etc St. Lawrence Church Mon - Fri 100-230 Grayson Highusay 20 Lawrence with GA Follow drive way fill it enels we are in the trailers. GSR: ALEX C.
GSR-Alternate: EDGAR
Group Secretary: Davina
Group Treasurer:ACKIE
Average Attendance: 10 Newcomers: 3-5
Comments for the month (birthdays, group anniversaries, etc) 7/13 @ 10° Hosoa & will celebrate 210 years Eat provering
Are meetings going well or are there problems that need to be discussed? <u>MEETING</u> ARE GOING WELL, HOWEVER WE NEED <u>MORE SUPPORT</u> What can the area do to help your group carry the message?
MORE SUPPORT
Is your group making a donation? $\underline{YES}$ Amount: $\frac{\#100.00}{100}$
Trusted Servant: Map C.
"Our service structure depends on the integrity and effectiveness of our communications"

Twelve Concepts of NA Services, Concept 8

		Topic	: Fo	rm			
	All topics 1	nust be submitt	ed to w	riting to the	facilitator		
	Торі	c# <u>  08</u>		_(leave bla	ank)		
	Торіс	X		(	Old Business	5	
	Nomination		N	N	New Busines	S	Æ
Source:	Vic Flessas	Position:		GSR	Group:	Covington	n Mi
Topic:	To regularly offer						
to EEANA Admin. This orientation should be Facilitator. The Co-Facilitator shall prepare a and keep them regularly available to attendees.			orepare a p	acket of orien	ntation mat	erial	

and keep them regularly available to attendees. GSR's already in office a welcome to bring questions to the Co-Facilitator during this time for 'coaching.'

Intent:	To increase the immediate ability of GSRs to represent their group
	effectively. This information enables the GSR to, from day one, impact their group's voice at EEANA through discussion, consensus-building and preparing new Topics for presentation, even as they respond to Topic both at the Area and Region level.
$\backslash$	

Policy	Article IV, E, 1. GSR - Paragraph 3: Add after first sentence: 'GSR's should
Affected	attend (usually upon taking office) at least one of the monthly orientation
	sessions - hosted by the Co-Facilitator - which gives them specific
	information on their duties and EEANA policy." Article V, 4, b. Co-
	Facilitator, ii. Duties, add "d) Each GSR should (upon taking office) attend
$\langle \rangle$	the Orientation presentation offered each month by the Co-Facilitator.

Financial	Cost of printing orientation materials: \$160 per year (estimate, based upon
Impact	\$.05 per pg printing, a 25-page orientation guide, approximately 25 guides
	needed during the calendar year.



Topic Form						
All topics must be submitted to writing to the facilitator						
	Topic # (leave blank)     JAnawason     Topic Rob (   Old Business   I     Nomination   I   New Business   I					
Source:	Position: Group:					
Торіс:	THAT THE KSC ADDER DOMEN BODY GENERATE P LETTER, EXPRESSENC OUR THANKS TO OUR OUTCOFFE RD FOR HES DEARCATED SCHUFEE. AS WERE	-				
Intent:	AS EXPRESSIONE OUR DEEPEST SYMPA FOR THE LOSS OF HES WEFE CASEY WHO WAS A LONG STANDENC SX-RUANT OF THE GA REEFOR.	5129				
Policy Affected	Nord					
Financial Impact	Work					

Saturday, October 22nd Doors open @ 7 pm Speaker Meeting @ 8 pm Dance @ 9 pm \$5 admission to the dance

Doraville Recreation Center 3037 Pleasant Valley Drive Doraville, GA

Fellowship – Costume Contests – Food For Sale – GRCNA 31 Registration – Merchandise – Fun

NA Fall Dance

GRCNA 31 Chair Cynthia H.

@ (478) 955-3905 or cynthia.howell@grcna.org

GRCNA 31 Vice Chair Bill B.

@ (770) 639-2653 or Bill.burson@grcna.org

Activities Chair Dorris B.

@ (478) 747-7928 or Dorris.binion@grcna.org Activities Vice Chair Kelly B.

@ (478) 228-1122 or Kelly.bates@grcna.org or any other GRCNA 31 CPP member

# Looking for Auction Items





Donate your gently-used NA Memorabilia

(Jewelry, T-shirts, Mugs, Books, etc.)

Contact:

GRCNA 31 Hospitality Chair Elaine J. @ 678-913-9229 or <u>elaine.james@grcna.org</u> Hospitality Vice Chair Huntley S. @ 678-425-5442 or <u>huntley.sterling@grcna.org</u> or any other GRCNA 31 CPP member

# Picnic In the Park 37<sup>th</sup> GA Regional Birthday Celebration

Saturday, September 10<sup>th</sup>, 2011 (After the Regional Meeting)

> Country Club Park 41 Country Club Drive Forsyth, GA 31029

Food Served Beginning at 5 p.m. Adults \$5/Children \$3 Speaker Meeting at 8 p.m.

Food - Fun - Merchandise - GRCNA Registration

Activities include:

Water Balloon Relay – Tug of War – Volleyball – Musical Chairs – Are You Smarter Than a Newcomer? – Badminton - Horseshoes PLUS the famous NA Pie Slap (Pie-in-the-Face Activity)

For Information & Tickets, Contact:

Activities Chair Dorris B. @ 478-747-7928 or <u>dorris.binion@grcna.org</u> Activities Vice Chair Kelly B. @ 478-228-1122 or <u>kelly.bates@grcna.org</u> Hospitality Chair Elaine J. @ 678-913-9229 or <u>elaine.james@grcna.org</u> Hospitality Vice Chair Huntley S. @ 678-425-5442 or <u>huntley.sterling@grcna.org</u> Or any other GRCNA 31 CPP member.



# GRCNA 31 "Clean, We Face the World Together"

Basic Text, p. 56

# Send us your Speaker CDs!!

The Georgia Regional Convention of Narcotics Anonymous 31 Program Committee is looking for speakers for our next convention, March 15-18, 2012 Marriott Atlanta Gwinnett Place 1775 Pleasant Hill Road, Duluth, GA 30096

Please submit tapes/cds to:

GRCNA 31 P.O. Box 7184 Macon, GA 31209 Please include speaker's name, address, phone #, email address and clean date.

Speaker requirements:

- main speakers 5 years clean
- workshop speakers 3 years clean

# Submission Deadline is Oct. 1, 2011

Program Chair: Michael J. @ (678) 754-8315 Program Vice Chair: Gunn M. @ (678) 316-7582 Convention Chair: Cynthia H. @ (478) 955-3905 Convention Vice Chair: Bill B. @ (770) 639-2653 or any other GRCNA 31 CPP member



GRCNA 31 Newcomer Sponsorship Donation Form



"The newcomer is the most important person at any meeting because we can only keep what we have by giving it away." - Basic Text pg. 9

The GRCNA 31 Convention Planning Panel is giving newcomers an opportunity to attend the upcoming Convention at no cost (Newcomer packages cover only the cost of registration) and giving individuals and groups a chance to "sponsor" someone in need and provide them the chance to hear the Message of Recovery.

> GRCNA 31: Clean We Face the World Together March 15-17, 2012 Marriott Atlanta Gwinnett Place 1775 Pleasant Hill Road, Duluth, GA 30096

The GRCNA Convention Planning Panel is asking groups and individuals all over Georgia to consider "sponsoring" newcomers for our 31<sup>st</sup> annual Convention. The cost of each registration is \$20.

"Sponsorship for newcomers is also the responsibility of the group...It is the heart of the NA way of recovery from addiction-one addict helping another." - Basic Text pg. 55

Please fill out below and mail completed form and money to: GRCNA 30 Registration P.O. Box 7184 Macon, GA 31209

A Receipt will be mailed back to y	ou	v	to	<	back	ed	mai	be	will	Receipt	А
------------------------------------	----	---	----	---	------	----	-----	----	------	---------	---

Name/Group:				
Contact Person:	Amount Enclos	sed		
Address:	City	State	Zip	
Phone:	E-Mail Address:			

### \*\*PLEASE NOTE\*\*

To receive a Newcomer Registration, all participants will be required to attend a short "Newcomer Workshop."

For More Info Contact:

Convention Chair: Cynthia H. @ (478) 955-3905 or cynthia.howell@grcna.org Convention Vice Chair: Bill B. @ (770) 649-2653 or bill.burson@grcna.org Registration Chair: George A. @ (770) 596-1437 or george.argo@grcna.org Registration Vice Chair Teresa H. @ (678) 895-9323 or teresa.hamm@grcna.org or any other GRCNA 31 CPP member

"By sharing the experience of our recovery with newcomers, we help ourselves to stay clean" -Basic Text, pg. 95

# **GRCNA 31 Pre-Registration**

# Clean, We Face the World Together

Basic Text, p. 56

# March 15-18, 2012

Marriott Atlanta Gwinnett Place 1775 Pleasant Hill Road, Duluth, GA 30096 Phone: (770) 923-1775 King Rooms \$81.00 & Double \$81.00

Vice Chair: Bill B. (770) 639-2653 Convention Chair: Cynthia H. (478) 955-3905 Registration Vice Chair: Teresa H. (678) 895-9323 Registration Chair: George A. (770) 596-1437

ONLINE REGISTRATION AVAILABLE @ www.grcna.org

Name			W
Address			The money tha
City			used to pay expenses. The
State Zip Phone_			event possibl
Clean Date//			collected are u and future con
Area/Region		:	helps to make
Email Address:			neips to make
			WI
All Access (Until June 12, 2012)	\$65.00x_		
(Registration, Banquet, Entertainment, Dan			Activities
Pre-Registration(before 12-31-11)	\$25.00x		Marathor
Pre -Registration (1-1-12 to 3-11-12)	\$30.00x	<u></u>	
Banquet Dinner	\$40.00x		Merchan
Entertainment			
Newcomer Donation		12.00	Additional Eve
Total		\$	Nar-Ano
	Make	e checks and money o	orders to:
		GRCNA 31	

Please note: Beginning with GRCNA 31, all attendees are expected to register with GRCNA 31 for their own safety and protection and for the protection of GRCNA 31 as a whole. Guests with registration badges will be given priority seating at all main events. Serenity Keepers will do their best to seat guests without registration badges beginning at 10 minutes prior to the start of these events.

P.O. Box 7184 Macon, GA 31209

#### Why do we register?

at is collected by registration is for all convention related e funds collected make this e. Additionally, the funds sed for the planning of present ventions. It is a donation that the convention a success.

#### LLING TO HELP?

Hospitality
Registration
Workshop

ents: n